On the 10th of February in Lima, Peru we held an Interreligious meeting in recognition of the UN Week of Interfaith Harmony.
Representatives of 7 religions were present and brought members of their faith with them. They spoke about their beliefs, prayed together and lit candles of harmony. The Jewish and Islamic representatives embraced each other.
There was a wonderful spirit of harmony and unity throughout the event.
More than 80 guests attended, including Congressman Yonhy Lescano and his wife.

The meeting was opened by UPF Vice President General Hector John Caro and Congressman Lescano; both spoke about the importance of religious unity and mentioned the important contribution that Rev. Moon had made to this work. 


Religious leaders: Adventist, Catholic, Islamic, Anglican, Jewish, Hindu, Buddhist.

I established an interfaith committee of Ambassadors for Peace last year, as part of the Peace Council and it has helped us strengthen our work in this area which I began in the year 2000.

Trevor Edward Jones
[bookmark: _GoBack]President, UPF - PERU

